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· We still have two previous vacancies on CU system level faculty committees:  one on system EPUS (Educational Policies and University Standards) and one on system EMAC (Ethnic Minority Affairs Committee).  In addition, we have a new vacancy on the Women’s Committee.  If you are interested in serving on one of these remaining vacancies, please see the CU Faculty Council Website for a description and meeting times (https://www.cu.edu/FacultyCouncil/committees.html), and then let me know of your interest.  

· Last month we had a presentation and discussion on student retention led by Barb Gaddis (Director, Student Retention And First Year Experience - Learning Community), Carmen Abeyta (Director-Inclusive Student and Community Engagement), and Brad Bayer (Executive Director Student Life and Leadership).  Barb subsequently sent out a document entitled “35 Tips for Teaching for Retention” that I passed along to all faculty.  I hope you all had a change to review this document.  I know I learned some new things.  As a next step from our discussion on improving student retention, I would like to explore the possibility for some type of faculty workshops.  At the last Dean’s Council meeting, Martin Wood (UCCS Chief Operating Officer) expressed some interest in this idea.  

· As I mentioned last month, this summer I attended the Chancellor’s Leadership Team meetings.  At one of these meetings, I saw a presentation by Eric Nissen (Assistant Director, Admissions Services) and Chris Beiswanger (Director, Admissions Services) on the customer relationship management (CRM) system that UCCS is using to manage student recruitment.  For this month’s Faculty Representative Assembly meeting, I have asked Eric and Chris to give a similar presentation to us.  I believe that this will help de-mystify the engine that facilitates the high growth rates we are seeing at UCCS.  Also, I believe that we can all take ideas back to each of our Colleges for how we can better support student recruitment.  A modern CRM system provides many possibilities for individual Colleges and faculty to be more involved in student recruitment.  In particular, I think we can all learn from how the College of Engineering has used CRM to help with their recruitment efforts.  
